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Director
First, a huge thank you for 
coming to see Bispham 
Ca stAway s C h r i st ma s 
pantomime, “The Beauty 
Sleeping” by Peter Nuttall, 
without your support we 
wouldn’t be able to continue 
our mission to bring the 
benefits of live theatre to the community!  This pantomime has been a 
wonderful play to direct and we hope you have great fun watching.  
The whole cast have been brilliant and unbelievably hard working, 
thank you so much for your dedication when acting, working backstage, 
coming down to make set, providing props, costumes and freezing in 
Stanley Park to create amazing pictures!  Massive thanks must go to 
Ian Fleetwood for his ability to create fabulous set, sound and lighting 
out of little to no budget with his dedication and creativity.  A big 
thank you to my co-director, Hayley Price, for the many ways she has 
helped me throughout, including running rehearsals and creating the 
sound effects.

I do have to say thank you to a few more special people…
Thank you to Peter Grant for his generous donation of the back cloth 
material.
Huge thanks to Gary Tunnicliffe for his donation of pens to create the 
back cloth design, producing the sign posts and set artwork.
A big thank you to Danny Cronin for donating his time and expertise in 
producing amazing professional photographs for us and if you want to 
see more visit his website at www.Kre8photographic.co.uk
The brilliant giant “foot jumper” was made by Annaliesa Gallagher, 
thank you so much.
Have a great night and enjoy the show! Sue Hope


